## District 91 Board of Education Building & Grounds Meeting Minutes

April 14, 2015 5:30pm KG LRC

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by Mr. Rob Maida.

Attendees: Donna Gray, John Jennings, Jaime Koziol, Marge Otis, and Jim Pierson

I. Approve minutes from January 13, 2015 and March 10, 2015

Minutes for January 13, 2015 and March 10, 2015 were approved as presented.

II. Invitation for Public Comment

No one was present to address the committee; no public comment.

III. Committee Discussion Items

Prioritizing of Building Maintenance and Life Safety Work

The committee discussed building projects and prioritized summer work. The parking lots and drives and both buildings will be repaved, sealed and striped.

Doors will be installed between the computer lab and the library at Milne Grove to allow for library services to continue to during the administration of standardized testing throughout the year. This will provide an environment conducive to testing while still allowing other classes needed library time. The small workroom area in the lower west corridor at Milne Grove will be removed to provide additional space. The security doors at both ends of the lower and upper halls at Milne Grove will also be installed. The retaining wall and sidewalk project in front of Milne Grove will also be addressed, in conjunction with the city's sidewalk project, this summer.

IV. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:48pm.

Signature

Date